
 

CRETE CEMETERY BOARD MEETING  

April 25, 2022 

Crete City Hall 

 

Chairman Judy Henning called the meeting to order at 4:08 p.m. with the Nebraska Open Meeting Law Act 

Members present: Gene Eggebraaten, Kathy Stastny, Judy Henning and Pam Busboom. 

Present also was Tom Ourada, City Administrator and Brian Stork, Public Works Director 

Minutes of August 30, 2021 were read, Gene approved the minutes, Kathy seconded. Motion carried. 

Kathy made a motion to approve the Treasurer Report as presented, Gene seconded. Motion carried. 

Old Business 

Mr. Ourada introduced Brian Stork who will be attending the meeting instead of Mr. Ourada. 

On June 28, 2021 the board received a letter from a family in regard to no flag on their loved ones grave and he was a 
service man. A copy of the letter was sent to the VFW then forwarded to Tom Parker at the American Legion. Mr. Parker 
did respond to the family and sent a copy of the letter to the board.  It was read and explained how graves of service 
men need medallions which if missing they need to contact the Saline County Veterans Office. Then the Boy Scout troop 
place flags on the grave at Memorial Day. 

Several reported a broken limb hanging over a gravestone in Blue Valley Cemetery. 

It was reported that Dan was working on plants and flowers for Riverside Entry way. The goal to have this done by 
Memorial Day.  The flag area of Blue Valley has been cleaned; the roadway was surveyed not sure when that project will 
be done due to financial reasons.  The ditch area needs to be weeded and cleaned. 

Still a position on the board that needs to be filled. 

New Business 

On the wish list is a New Directory Building for Riverside 

The next meeting will be in May 23, 2022 

Being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:40 p.m. 

 

Secretary 

Pam Busboom 


